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The end of term is upon us. | hope students are up to date with their work, and if not, that they use the holidays to
catch up as there won’t be much time next term.

Year 12 VCE exam practice/support during term holidays

Year 12 VCE students will be coming into the college on the first Tuesday of the holidays to sit a practice English
exam which will be marked externally. Other Year 12 teachers will be running exam practice/support classes during
the first week of the holidays. This includes Further Maths, VET Screen and Media (Multimedia), Legal Studies,
Psychology, Visual Communication Design, Theatre Studies and VET Engineering.

Extra Curricular activities

There have been a lot of events and extra-curricular activities in the last month. A number are featured in this
newsletter including our annual Couch Fest on the 6t September. Students from across the college were involved,
including Technology students building cubbyhouses to be used as small stores, 30 bands performing, dance
students performing original choreography, Arts students selling wonderful artwork, and VCAL general students
running a variety of stalls. The student coffee shop was very busy making wonderful cappuccinos and cheese
toasties to raise funds for their favourite charities. It was a wonderful night, with hundreds of people attending.
Congratulations to all the students and staff involved across the college for making it such a brilliant success!

On Tuesday 17th September | was delighted to be able to attend the Year 12 Dance students’ Composition Showcase
from 6pm to 6.40pm followed by the VCE Music Investigation students’ recital. Both classes were performing works
that they will then perform at their final exams which are early in Term 4. The previous week Year 11 VCE Music
students had their recital and the Year 10 and 11 Dance students made the regional finals of the Wakakirri Dance
competition and were awarded a National Nomination for Story of the Year. Congratulations to all students on their
performances and to the Dance students on their originality and execution. The dance students will be performing
their winning piece at the annual dance concert at the
Darebin Arts Centre on the 9th October. All are
welcome, see details in this newsletter.

Sausage sizzle for top cause

A big pat on the back to the Technology student
representatives who organised a sausage sizzle for the
last Thursday of school. They cooked up a storm
selling snags, drinks and vego sandwiches to the
college community to raise funds for youth
homelessness. All monies raised will be donated to the
Merri Outreach Support Services. More on this in next
month’s newsletter.
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Building update

Stage two of the building works are almost complete.
There are still minor works being done including fixing
any defects and the external concreting and
asphalting. Currently the lighting is being installed in
the new performing arts centre. That should be
completed by the end of this week and then the
retractable seating will be installed. This should be finished
by the end of October. Some of the Music students have
toured through the area for a close look at the new facilities and we will be starting to move Music equipment into
the new practice rooms at the beginning of Term 4. More external works are being done during the holidays.
Students will be able to move through the new area from the beginning of next term.

Technology Student Reps busy cooking and selling for a
great cause

| hope everyone has a safe and refreshing break and comes ready to give their all in Term 4!

Raffaela Galati-Brown
PRINCIPAL




Year 12 Graduation Evening

Tuesday 22" October 7.00pm
At NCAT’s Performing Arts Centre

A newsfeed was sent on Compass and a letter will arrive in the mail with details of both Graduation Evening
and Celebration Day for Year 12 students.

x  Tickets for Graduation will be on sale at the office from Monday 16t September.
x  $5 for each guest (maximum of 2 guests per student)
x  No cost for Year 12 students (Year 12 students still receive a ticket)

WE LOOK FORWARD TO A WONDERFUL CELEBRATION OF OUR YEAR 12 STUDENTS
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2019 NCAT PHOTOGRAPHY - Graduate Exhibition " AT

This exhibition is a collection of photographic works by students currently undertaking the study

of Photography and Photo Imaging at Northern College of the Arts and Technology, Preston. This salon-style
exhibition showcases diverse, creative approaches to photographic image-making. In an exploration of the
photographic medium, students explore conventional and unconventional analogue and digital photographic
processes in response to varied subject matter, themes and concepts. Their individual photographic visions
align, collide, juxtapose, cross-reference and correlate to form a collective observation of photographic art
history, contemporary culture and current artistic practice.

OPENING
Thursday 10th October

NO VACANCY GALLERY
34-40 Jane Bell Ln,

OPENING HOURS
Tues - Fri / 12pm - 6pm

6:00pm to 8:00pm

Melbourne VIC 3000 Sat & Sun / 12pm - 5pm

CALENDAR OF COMING EVENTS

Friday 20t September
Monday 7th October
Wednesday 9th October
Thursday 10t October
Thursday 17th October
Tuesday 22nd October
Wednesday 23rd Oct
Friday 1st November
Tuesday 5t November
Friday 8th November
Mon 1th-Fri 15th Nov
Tues 12th-Fri 15th Nov
Wednesday 13th Nov
Mon 18th-Tues 19th Nov
Wednesday 20th Nov
Thurs 215t-Tues 26t Nov
Tuesday 26t November
Friday 22nd November
Friday 13th December
Friday 20th December

Term 3 Ends

Term 4 Starts

Dance Concert at Darebin Arts & Entertainment Centre, 6.30 - 8.00pm
2019 NCAT Photography Graduate Exhibition - see details above
VCAL Art Immersion Exhibition

Year 12 Celebration Day and evening Graduation at NCAT, 7.00pm
School Council Meeting

VCALs & PreApps finish

Melbourne Cup Day - Public Holiday - Students do not Attend

Year 10 Theatre Studies play ‘Hoods’

Year 11 Exams

Year 10 Exams

Year 10 and Year 11 study day - Students do not Attend

Normal classes for Years 10 & 11 students

Awards Night

Early Commencement for 2020 Years 11 & 12 students (VCE & VCAL)
All students finish

Post-Secondary Awards Evening

VCE results released

Term 4 ends




Northern Melbourne Skills Competition

Neisha Bernal (Loyola College), Michael Skantzos (NCAT) and Joshua Farrar (St Helena Secondary College) are
current Certificate Il Engineering students at NCAT and Frank Maiorino is their teacher.

During September Neisha, Michael and Joshua travelled to the Central Ranges TTC at Whittlesea Secondary College
to participate in the Northern Melbourne Skills Competition. Their task was to complete a soft-nosed hammer,
similar to the one Niesha is holding in the photo, over the course of the day.

This was a significant challenge given they had not sighted plans for the project and they were working on unfamiliar
equipment. Our students achieved second - Michael Skantzos, third - Joshua Farrar and fourth place - Neisha
Bernal, in the competition. Congratulations on an outstanding effort!

Daniel Knott
TECHNOLOGY PROGRAMS MANAGER




Wakakirri Dance Competition - NCAT Awarded National Nomination

Wakakirri is a National high
school dance competition
looking for ‘Story of the Year’.
For this competition, students
must create the work. The Year
11 VCE Dance class worked
collaboratively and merged
their ideas together to come up
with the following story:

Title: Better Than Today
Different sufferers within
society come together to fight
for what they believe in, while
the government turns a blind
eye. Society fights for a day
that is “better than todayjii]




